
 
 
  

   
 

 
Report for:  Health and Wellbeing Board – 19 May 2016 
 
Title:   North Central London – Sustainable Transformation Plan  
 
 
Lead Officers:  Zina Etheridge, Deputy Chief Executive, Haringey Council 

and Sarah Price, Chief Officer, Haringey CCG 
 
Ward(s) affected: All 
 
Report for Key/  
Non Key Decision: For information  
 
 
1. Describe the issue under consideration 

 
NHS England, along with other agencies including NHS Improvement, Health 
Education England, Public Health England, in response to the Five Year 
Forward View published in October 2014, has adopted a new strategic planning 
approach to ensure a whole system focus across health and social care.  The 
new Sustainability and Transformation Plans (STPs) will be produced in 
partnership by providers of health and care services, Councils and CCGs 
across an agreed geographical footprint of at least 1 million people.  
 
Along with Barnet, Camden, Enfield and Islington, Haringey is working as part 
of the North Central London (NCL) STP footprint area. NCL has established a 
Transformation Board and Programme Management Office to oversee the 
production of the NCL STP. The Health and Wellbeing Boards for each 
respective borough are being asked to note progress in relation to the NCL STP 
to date.   
 
The STP will be submitted at the end of June, so work continues to finialise 
areas for development. 
 

 
2. Recommendations  

 
1) To note progress made to date with regard to the NCL STP.  

 

2) To note that the finalised NCL case for change will be brought to the Health and 

Wellbeing Board for endorsement.  

 
3. Reasons for decision 
 

Not applicable – information report.  
 



 
 
  

   
 

4. Alternative options considered 
 
Not applicable – information report.  

 
5. Background information 

 
Appendix 1 – NCL STP Briefing Pack.  

 
6. Contribution to strategic outcomes 

 
Priority 2 of the Corporate Plan and the Health and Wellbeing Strategy.  
 

7. Statutory Officers comments (Chief Finance Officer (including 
procurement), Assistant Director of Corporate Governance, Equalities) 

 
Finance and Procurement 
 
This is a information report and, as such, there are no recommendations for   
action that have direct financial implications. 
 
Legal 
 
There are no legal implications arising from this report.  
 

 Equality 
 
 The Council has a public sector equality duty under the Equalities Act (2010) to 

have due regard to: 
 

 tackle discrimination and victimisation of persons that share the 
characteristics protected under S4 of the Act. These include the 
characteristics of age, disability, gender reassignment, marriage and civil 
partnership, pregnancy and maternity, race, religion or belief, sex 
(formerly gender) and sexual orientation; 

 advance equality of opportunity between people who share those 
protected characteristics and people who do not; 

 foster good relations between people who share those characteristics 
and people who do not.  

 
The intention of the NCL STP is that services will be planned around place 
rather than institutions. This approach places greater emphasis on the needs of 
populations. Any specific proposal or service change that comes out of the STP 
will involve a specific EQIA being carried out. 
 

8. Use of Appendices 
 
Appendix 1 – NCL STP Briefing Pack.  
 



 
 
  

   
 

9. Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985  
 
None.  


